Gedarburg ...NOW AND FOREVER

A Newsletter for the Friends of the Cedarburg Foundation

Eleventh Edition — Spring 2008

Bob Chmielewski New Foundation President



Bob Chmielewski

The Cedarburg Foundation is pleased to announce Bob Chmielewski will be sworn in as its new president for a two-year term beginning at the June 2008 Board meeting.

A Cedarburg resident since 1969, Chmielewski has been heavily involved in community activities dating back several decades, most notably his active role in the Cedarburg-Grafton Rotary club. "Bob and I have really worked closely together during this past year," said Jim Coutts, outgoing President. "He's been involved in all of the planning that is taking place so we've been a real team. He's a great man for the job."

As part of his goals as the leader of the Foundation, Chmielewski said he would like to see more growth in the endowment fund as well as more "friend-raising" to achieve that goal. "We want to sustain and enhance our wonderful quality of life in Cedarburg," he said. "If we do a good job of friend-raising, our endowment will grow." During his tenure, Chmielewski said he also wants to build stronger relationships with with advisors who work with clients which have charitable

Continued on page 4

Foundation Honors Levys as Civic Award Recipients

The Cedarburg Foundation was pleased to honor Janet and Don Levy as recipients of the 2008 Civic Award this year. The event,

held at the Cedarburg Cultural Center on February 28th, honored the couple and their tireless work to enhance the Cedarburg community. More than 250 people were in attendance at the event, which included a "State of the Foundation" report from current chairman Jim Coutts. "As a team they were instrumental in

campaigns which made it possible to build the current Cedarburg Library, Webster Transitional School, and the Cedarburg Performing Arts Center and hold the Centennial celebration for the city," Coutts said. The couple served as a team on some projects as well as accomplishing much as individual citizens.

Janet Levy was a founder of the Cedarburg High School Community Service Program, which encouraged local high school students to get involved in volunteer activities. Among the events initiated during her 13 years with the program were "portal prom" which was a dance for adults with disabilities, a haunted house for charity, a "Race for Sight" ski event to raise money for visually

impaired skiers, and the Jam for Charity, a local talent show and fundraiser held at Cedarburg High School.

Don Levy, a partner of the Levy & Levy Law firm in Cedarburg, has a long history of civic involvement including past president of the Cedarburg/Grafton Rotary, board member of the Cedarburg Performing Arts Center, and board





2008 Civic Award Recipients Don and Janet Levy

Continued on page 4

A Look Back at the History of the Foundation

As we approach our first decade as the Greater Cedarburg Foundation, we felt it might be beneficial to turn back the clock to our early beginnings and provide a recap of our formative years. Back in 1999, Jim Coutts was Mayor of Cedarburg and saw the trend in other communities to create a foundation to further the cause of civic improvement.

Communities such as West Bend, Mequon, and Oconomowoc had all started charitable foundations, and so Coutts began to explore the idea of a similar foundation in Cedarburg. He contacted the Greater Milwaukee Foundation, which was eager to help. The first meeting, held at the Cedarburg City Hall on December 1, 1999, began with a presentation by Douglas M. Jansson, executive director of the GMF. Of the 32 people who attended the meeting, a group emerged to serve as the steering committee. Coutts himself stepped out of the process because he was an elected official. He later joined the Foundation as a board member in 2004, after his term as mayor ended. He is currently our Immediate Past President.

The committee met for the first time in January of 2000, with H. Robert



Chat Series at the Cedarburg Cultural Center

Fuller as chairman. The group studied the structure of other foundations in nearby communities and after ten meetings decided a foundation was feasible. On September 29, 2000 the Foundation's charter board held it's first meeting and announced the board members, among them John Armbruster, John Stevens, Layton Olsen, William Taylor, Dick Dieffenbach, Thom Brown, Shirley Decker, James Meinert, Dennis Nourse, Donald Buettner, Sandra Pape, Carl Edquist, Mal Hepburn, Marilyn Vollrath, and William Wernecke Sr. At its next

meeting, officers were elected and the group voted to affiliate with the Greater Milwaukee Foundation.

One of its first fundraising campaigns raised more than \$55,000 through the donations of individuals and companies recognized today as Founders. It created a mission statement that calls for it to "provide support for artistic, cultural and community service projects that contribute to Cedarburg's civic vitality."

The Foundation made their first grant in 2002 of \$2,000 to the Cedarburg Cultural Center for enhancement of the Kuhefuss House Gardens, and since that time has made dozens of grants to worthwhile projects totaling more than \$90,000. In 2003, the Foundation paid off the Cedarburg Cultural Center's mortgage of \$337,000 under the direction of Foundation president Mal Hepburn. Today, the Cedarburg Foundation has an endowment fund in excess of \$800,000 which continues to grow thanks to the generosity of local citizens. Now in its ninth year, the Cedarburg Foundation is building on a history of civic commitment, a desire to enhance our community, and a love for the greater Cedarburg area.

FOUNDERS

Armbruster Jewelers
David and Vicki Bergstresser
C.J. (Bud) and Kay Beverung
The Biegert Family
Donald and Helen Buettner
Calibre, Inc. - Todd Roberts
James and Sally Castle
Cedarburg Light and Water Utility
Cedarburg-Grafton Rotary Club
Brian and Cathy Collins
Chris and Deanna Doerr
Marilyn and David Doerr
Carl and Rita Edquist
Dean and Francine Fitting

5 Corners GMC Truck
The Freeman Family
Greater Milwaukee Foundation
Jack and Susan Hale
Paul and Philia Hayes
Hepburn "Bootstrap" Foundation
Gordon and Jean Hepburn
Mal and Jill Hepburn
Jim and Laura Kacmarcik
Pat and Nancy Kennedy
Koehler Insurance Agency
Sharon and Bill LaMacchia
Landmark Preservation Society
The Levy Family

M & I Foundation
Newman Chevrolet
Barbara and Layton Olsen
Ozaukee Bank Foundation
Merlin and Gladys Rostad
Duey and Laura Stroebel
The Tillmann Family
In Honor of Paul Trappe
Tri-Par Qwik Stop
U.S. Bank Foundation
The Wernecke Family
Whyte, Hirschboeck, Dudek S.C.
The Wirth Family

LEGACY SOCIETY MEMBERS

Don and Carol Alexander Tim and Kathy Carr James and Sally Castle Dick Dieffenbach Loren and Anita Fritz John and Ronnie Hammes Richard and Ellen Haynes

Mal and Jill Hepburn Ralph Huiras Bob and Evelyn Klug Allan and Jane Lorge James and Sandy Pape Ann Rintelman Mike and Susan Smith John and Dale Stevens Duey and Laura Stroebel Christine Stroebel-Scimeca and Peter Scimeca Gregory Zimmerschied and Mary Kay Bourbulas

RINTELMAN SOCIETY MEMBERS

Daniel and Amy Argall James and Vicki Capadona Bob and Judy Chmielewski **Iim Coutts** James and Joyce Dhein Jerry and Peg Edquist David L. and Beth Fritz Paul and Philia Haves

Ben and Janice Levy Donald A. and Janet Levy Lowell K. and Delores Levy Thomas and Catherine Multerer Andy and Andrea Schlidt Andrew and Michelle Schwartz Chris and Sarah Smith

Jack and Lindy Steinbrecher Family William James Taylor Kay R. Walters Bill and Sue Werneke William A. Werneke, Jr. and Susan Graham Werneke Anonymous Donor

SUPPORTERS -

Paul and Gloria Alex Carol Alexander Wesley and Margaret Anderson Don and Helen Banta John and Renea Bergan Robert Biegert Ronald Bloom Robert and Carol Boivin Gregg Boppel David and Margaret Boyles Donald and Monica Brodnick Thomas and Sharon Brown John and Elizabeth Burbank Steven and Heather Cain Carlson Tool & Manufacturing Corp. James and Sally Castle Cedarburg-Grafton Rotary Club

Cedarburg Lion's Club Robert Chmielewski James Coutts Suzanne Covill

Antonina Dentici

John and Betty-Jo Dahlman, Jr. Mary Dana

James and Joyce Dhein Dieffenbach & Associates SC Russell A. Dimick Edward and Sandra Downey Carl Edquist

Carlyle and Marjorie Fay Lyle and Mary Lou Fries Walter and Judith Frohboese H. R. Fuller.

Robert and Gladys Gall Marianne Godfrey David and Judith Goggin Greater Milwaukee Foundation - Hayes Fund Greater Milwaukee Foundation Michael J. Hansen and Patricia Gallun-Hansen Laura Harrigan David and Joan Henkel Mal and Jill Hepburn Hepburn "Bootstrap" Foundation John Heyer and Colleen Conway Bill and Cindy Hilgendorf Ralph Huiras Jane and Holly Humphrey Ronald and Mary Jacobson Lawrence Jarvis Philip and Kathleen Jennings

Noel and Judith Jepson John and MaryLee Katzka Kit Keller

Ruth Klenner Robert and Evelyn Klug Chad Koehler Kenneth and Edith Korb

Bruce and Shirley Krenzke Palmer Krueger

James and Betty Kurth John and Eileen Laffey William and Sharon LaMacchia

Gary and Susan Lange Leap of Faith - Patricia Lietzke

Jerome McGinnis David and Laura Menzel Joyce Mooney James and Linda Myers

D. W. Olson

Diane Lane

Harold and Kathleen Oppermann

Gail Ostermann Ozaukee Bank Foundation Jim and Sandy Pape Nial S. Peterson, DDS John and Susan Pfeifer, Jr. Rainier and Amy Prawitz R & R Heritage Foundation Randolph and Diana Raasch Edward Rappold Honorarium Ronald and Karen Reimer Ritter's Beverages Karen Rogers Merlin and Gladys Rostad James and Patricia Rothenbach Paul Rushing Robert L. Samse Jeff and Sandy Schlinsog Stephen Shipman and Joan Armbruster-Shipman Guy and Nancy Smith Edward and Mary Straszewski Duey and Laura Stroebel Terrace Realty John and Linda Taylor Kathleen Thiele Robert and Cynthia Tillmann Tri-City National Bank Frank and Barbara Trummer Debra Usinger Jerold and Alice Voigt Philip and Marilyn Vollrath C. Weisler's, Inc. - Michael Jackson

Foundation Approves Six Grants for 2008

Six grants totaling nearly \$15,000 were approved by the Cedarburg Foundation in 2008, based on recommendations made by the Foundation grant committee. The six include the Cedarburg Players for \$1,000, the Revive the Rivoli campaign for \$5,000, two grants to the Cedarburg Cultural Center for \$5,000 and \$500, The Cedarburg Performing Arts Center Inc. for \$2,500, and the Cedarburg High School Engineering Club for \$300.

"We are excited to provide grants assisting the arts and education in Cedarburg," said Vicki Capadona, chair of the grant committee. "We are always looking for new projects in the Cedarburg area that could benefit from our support." Currently, the Foundation does not have a grant cycle, allowing prospective recipients to apply for grants throughout the year.

"While we have been gratified over the support we have given so many worthwhile efforts in the area, the Foundation is always looking at funding new and exciting projects that enhance the area," she said. "We are urging any appropriate programs or individuals to consider contacting us if they think they have a worthy project." Capadona urged those interested in applying for grants to contact her at 262-377-3868.

Civic Award Recipients (from pg. 1)

packaging and photographs dating back to 1900. The group's current project has supported the renovation and restoration of the Rivoli movie theater. The Levys received a check for \$1,000 as the Civic Award recipient, which they immediately donated to the Landmark Society for the Rivoli project. In addition they received a commemorative plate provided by Cedar Creek Pottery.

Also at the Civic Event, Foundation President Jim Coutts reported in his annual "State of the Foundation" report that the Foundation's endowment fund had reached more than \$800,000 and that more than \$90,000 has bee awarded in grants since its formation. Entertainment for the evening featured the Cedarburg High School flute quartet under the direction of Victoria Benson. Jazz was provided by Vic DiCristo on the bass and Tony Gorenc on the guitar during hors d'oeurvres. Sponsors of the evening were Bob and Judy Chmielewski, Carol Alexander and Jim Coutts, Ozaukee Bank, Levy & Levy and Terrace Realty, all of Cedarburg and Calibre Inc., of Grafton.

New Foundation President (from pg. 1)

intentions, and he would like to see the Legacy Society grow to 100 members.

Chmielewski, who was a Marquette University basketball star, has worked as a financial representative for the Northwestern Mutual Financial Network for 43 years. He was involved in many fund raising efforts to assist the Marquette University athletic department, including an effort to raise more than \$1 million over a ten-year period for MU.

Also at the June Board meeting, new board members will be sworn in, including Joe

Fazio, Dave Pagel, Bob Loomis, Jerry Vogt and Ted Brueggemann. Jim Coutts, who is leaving after two terms as President, said he wanted to thank the board for all of the support they have given him, particularly in light of the tragedy in 2006 when incoming president Don Rintleman was tragically killed in a car accident. "The board encouraged me to assume the position and it's been a very pleasant and wonderful experience. I can't say enough of what a great opportunity it has been for me and I really enjoyed it."

ABOUT THE FOUNDATION

Board of Directors:

Carole Blaney Pat Kennedy
Mary-Kay Bourbulas Chad Koehler
Vicki Capadona Al Lorge
Tim Carr Bruce Prom
Jim Castle Peg Edquist Chris Smith
Patricia Flowers Tom Frank
Ralph Huiras Patty Gallun-Hansen

Foundation Officers

Jim Coutts
President

Bob Chmielewski President-Elect

> Ben Levy Vice President

Susan Lange Secretary

Shirley Krenzke Treasurer

Duey Stroebel Immediate Past President

Cedarburg ... Now and Forever is published by the Greater Cedarburg Community Foundation, Inc. P. O. Box 711 Cedarburg, WI 53012

Telephone: 262.377.7338 Fax: 262.377.7061 E-mail: jcoutts@sbcglobal.net

The Greater Cedarburg Community Foundation is a community trust that establishes endowments and administers the income thereon for the betterment of the greater Cedarburg area. The Cedarburg foundation works closely with the Greater

Milwaukee Foundation, where it maintains an affiliation. Gifts to the Greater Cedarburg Community Foundation are tax deductible to the extent applicable under relevant tax law.



www.cedarburgfoundation.org